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May 6, 2019


To the Hunter Faculty... from the President of the FDA




In this end-of-year message, I’d like to review for you some of the FDA’s recent activities  – what occurred; what was accomplished, and some of what there is left to do.

1.  The FDA in a unanimous vote in plenary, upon recommendation of the Executive Committee, pledged to form a Faculty-Senate-Caucus (FSC) to augment the voice of Hunter faculty in the Hunter College Senate.  This caucus would be composed of all faculty senators and would meet at least once/month in order to address upcoming matters in the Senate.  Members of the FDA’s Executive Committee (EC) made a presentation at the April 20 meeting of the Hunter College Senate about the nature and purpose of the FSC.   It was generally (not universally – you can’t please everyone all of the time) well-received.  This measure was catalyzed by the visit of Professor Ned Benton from John Jay College at the October, 2018 plenary and spurred by Professor Omar Dahbour (Philosophy).



2.  The EC will be calling a meeting in late May, seeking other faculty to attend, to plan for a practical format for the FSC.  Items for consideration will include: how it is to be conducted; normal frequency, time, and location of meetings; precise relationship to the FDA in general and FDA delegates in particular.  Anyone interested in attending should contact me, c/o “jwallach@hunter.cuny.edu”.

3.  The Faculty Lounge was finally reopened, after difficulties with the Work-Study Office and students over the past two years.  Unfortunately, it was not open as regularly as it needed to be this spring because of prior commitments.  We hope to have it open regularly and reliably starting again in September.  (It will be closed over the summer.)

4.  Discussions took place at plenary meetings about the Middle-States Accreditation process at Hunter.  It was noted how this portrait of Hunter College did not systematically or fully involve the participation of faculty.  Faculty appointed to the various committees were hand-picked by the administration (talented though they certainly were), and input during the composition of the report was not anonymous.

5.  The Charter Review Committee of the Senate voted in November, 2018 to amend the Charter of the Hunter College Senate so that whoever is the sitting President of the FDA occupies a seat in the Hunter College Senate, ex officio without vote.  The result would indicate the role played by the FDA as an advocate for Hunter College faculty.  The Senate took up the measure in its meeting of April 20 and voted on it in its meeting of May 1.  Requirements for a change in the Charter, however, are steep.  A 3/4 majority of those present must approve the change.  Although the measure was approved on May 1 by more than a 2/3 margin, it failed to pass the 3/4 hurdle.  The vote was: 48 for; 22 against; 3 abstentions. 

6.  Hunter College is severely under-represented at the University Faculty Senate.  The FDA is responsible for electing/staffing the Hunter College delegation.  The UFS as a whole meets once per month in mid-town, and there are opportunities for service on particular committees.  Please contact me, members of the EC, or the FDA staff if you are interested.

7.  Consider volunteering to serve on the EC or to be the next FDA President.  These positions rotate among the faculty.                       

8.  Positions may be opening for FDA office assistants and Work-Study students.  If you know of anyone suitable for the position – base wage = $15/hr. – let me know.           
9.  Look for a separate envelope requesting donations to the FDA (mainly to support the Faculty Lounge.)


Kind regards for a good summer, John & the FDA EC


Omar Dahbour (Philosophy)


Peter Dudek (Art)


Fredericka Liggins (Educational Foundations & Counseling)


Elke Nicolai (German)               


Larry Shore (Film & Media Studies)                  


John Wallach (Political Science)

